

## Yukon Legislative Assembly

Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 2C6



April 3, 2018

Hon. Pauline Frost Minister of Health and Social Services P.O. Box 2703 Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 2C6

Dear Minister Frost,

I have been presented with a copy of a petition from community members in Beaver Creek, Destruction Bay and Burwash Landing, who would like to see the contracts of their doctors renewed to treat patients in their respective communities

I am unsure if all communities have benefitted from a visit from department officials regarding changes to their health care and which residents may not have full disclosure on what is happening with the placement of the new doctor in the Kluane area.

I ask that you could have department officials work to set up a meeting for community members of Beaver Creek, Destruction Bay and Burwash Landing to discuss the concerns described in the petition, as well as provide them with information about Dr. Freeman's new permanent status within the Kluane region.

Thank you for your consideration and I look forward to your response.

Sincerely

Wade Istchenko MLA Kluane

Encl.